





## TRINITY CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL (Science & Sports College)

<u>Headmaster</u>: Dr P C Doherty OBE, BA (Hons), DPhil (Oxon), FRSA <u>Website</u>: https://tchs.uk.net

2nd October 2020

Letter [C]

Dear Parents and Students,

• Please note that half-term begins on Friday 23<sup>rd</sup> October, but do remember that school closes to students at **3.45 pm on Wednesday 21<sup>st</sup> October**, Thursday 22<sup>rd</sup> and Friday 23<sup>rd</sup> being inset days for staff.



- October is the month of the Rosary: a decade of the Rosary will be said on each site for the Church's intentions and those of the school.
- During the month of October, each student within the school will have the opportunity to pray the Rosary within one of their scheduled RE lessons. This not only fits within our curriculum and schemes of learning, but also fosters a

culture of prayerful devotion. Students will have already received a lesson on the importance of this devotion and form of prayer, and we are blessed to have the opportunity to come together and pray the Rosary for the intentions of our school communities and our families.

- Your child will be told when their RE class are scheduled to pray the Rosary, so please could I ask you encourage your child to bring in their own Rosary to school during this month of October, in order to take part in this time of prayer.
- We do have a 'Rosary Ring' here at Trinity where families promise to recite in the evening three "Hail Mary's" so in fact decades of the Rosary are said fairly continuously. If parents wish to participate, please email my PA: <u>SParry@tchs.uk.net</u> The intentions of these prayers will be "For the welfare of the entire community of Trinity Catholic High School."



















With every kind wish.

Yours sincerely,



Dr P.C. Doherty OBE Headmaster

















